
Project Updates: July 2016 

The huge tree which we used for construction of the 
tree hut at the experimental paddy land was 
uprooted unfortunately due to heavy winds (right).  

We observed two male elephants at one of the 
village tanks one evening. We believe that they were 
hiding in the village forest patches until dark. In the 
same day elephants came to the experimental paddy 
land at dawn and raided after breaking the private 
electric fence. On the other hand elephants still break the park electric fence at dawn to return 
the park and we are struggling to find their entering places to the village. 

We could replace to blowout CFL bulbs - which was 
fixed with the effort of my first Rufford small grant - 
with the support of undergraduate students from 
the National University of Singapore who visited the 
village recently (left) and we thank the students for 
their contribution.  


